Troop Committee Meeting
June3, 2018
Meeting convened 7:15 p.m.
Attendance:  Paul Hurney, Ruthie Klinck, Ann Jenness, Gail Musikavanhu, Mark Jenness, Jim Cracraft, Sarah Paglione, Bettina Eikeboom, Mike Zuchero, Nancy Mukundan, Michael Berk, Seth Kessler, Will Gray, Mike Matzka, Sanjay Jain, and Hisham Kadel.
Introductions all around.

Ruthie made an announcement about her son, Mason’s Eagle Scout Service Project:
Sat., June 23 - Mason's Eagle project for Hale Reservation is a footbridge over a vernal pond.  Sections will be assembled at the Klincks' house in the morning, and then the sections will be brought to Hale in the afternoon, where they will be secured into place with gravel, etc.

General Business: 
Merit Badge Counselors:

Nancy and Paul encouraged parents to register to be merit badge counselors.  Paul mentioned that Camp Yawgoog and various merit badge college events are also great ways to earn merit badges.  It looks like we do a lot of Eagle required badges in-house.
Scout Meetings:

Paul mentioned that the Wellesley Community Center is no longer available as a backup meeting space on Sunday nights, but the Church has been very accommodating to let us use different rooms as needed if the big room is taken.  The Wellesley Community Center is still available to us on week nights, if needed.
Eagle Scout update:

Bettina Eikeboom asked Paul Hurney and Mike Matzka about paperwork that her son, Christiaan needs to complete.  Paul explained and offered help, and Mike said there are instructions on the Council website.  Bettina said they have not yet heard back from John Fortini, though some paperwork was submitted a week prior.
Troop Building:

Recruiting:
Paul stated that the Troop needs to address the issue of recruiting new scouts to the Troop.  Bettina reported on a presentation that Christiaan did at a meeting of Cub Scout Pack 140.  Her younger son is in that Pack, and he is in 4th grade.  Pack 185 has been very open to including us in on future meetings, etc.  They're having an ice cream social on Thursday.  Mike Berk mentioned that we should reach out to the Newton Cub Scout Packs, also.  Seth Cusler mentioned his familiarity with a Cub Scout Pack in Newton, which may have one more meeting this school year.  Paul mentioned there's another Pack in Newton that he knows about.  Mike Matzka reminded Paul that the Council could provide him with a list of Packs in the area.
Retention:
Paul discussed that the next step after bringing in new families is keeping both the Scouts and their parents engaged.  Paul encouraged parents to attend Troop Committee meetings regularly and also to come in to regular meetings for a few minutes just to visit.  Mark Jenness asked if the Troop has lost scouts due to just dropping out, and Paul acknowledged that some who joined in the fall had dropped out due to scheduling conflicts.  Mark suggested that patrol leaders should be required to reach out to missing scouts in their patrol to find out why they’re not in attendance; they should encourage them to attend the next meeting.  Will Gray suggested that meetings be better organized, and Ann added that older scouts should make a more concerted effort to help younger scouts with what they need for advancement and merit badges.  Ruthie suggested that parents reach out to their older scouts to have them commit to attending certain meetings in order to help younger scouts with advancement requirements and merit badges.  Paul and Will said they'll talk about this over the summer, and they will work with the boys on how to organize this.  Will plans to bring up this discussion with the scouts while at Camp Yawgoog.
Responsibility:
Fundraising:  Ann and Ruthie pointed out that the Troop never had any further discussions about the future of fundraising, so nothing was resolved.  Ruthie, Ann, Will Gray and Tendai Musikavanhu will meet separately to discuss fundraising for the Troop.  Ann reminded everyone of her fall suggestion that those scouts who don't participate in the Troop fundraiser should volunteer for the Church or the Kiwanis Club, since both support the Troop.
Troop Committee:  Ruthie and Ann discussed their respective positions as Treasurer and Secretary and requested that two parents should volunteer to be Assistant Treasurer and Assistant Secretary next school year, in order to take over as the leads the following year.
Troop Activities:
Camp Yawgoog:
Will Gray said we need people to register and pay their fees for camp, and he needs to know which parents will be there with the Scouts.  Andrew Hargens and Will Gray stated that they would both be there all week, and Sanjay Jain will be there at least part of the week.  Paul stated that his son, Nick, would be there part of the week, also.  Some people still need to fill out forms.  Arav Jain and the Musikavanhus both need Camp Yawgoog medical forms.  Paul reminded the parents that adults are required to submit current forms, also.  The Troop's last payment is due to the camp 2 weeks prior to the Troop’s assigned week.  Ruthie said she would take care of the payment.
Philmont Ranch:

Philmont Ranch 2019 - Need to be 14 years old to attend.  11-day treks require a 2-week block of time, but Philmont also offers 7-day treks, which would not require as big a block of time to complete.  The Troop may be able to take a smaller group to do that.  We need more scouts to sign up.  Gail mentioned that her two will turn 14 in December and would be interested.
High Adventure Base Camp:

Paul announced that this camp is up in northern Maine.  His son, Nick, is looking into it for a year or two out.  Mike Matzka announced that on Monday, June 11, at the middle school in Foxboro, there's a Council gathering with vendors like this.  Contact him if you’d like more information to attend that Council gathering.
Mystery Trip:

The Mystery Trip is next weekend and involves a high ropes course.  The Scouts will be camping on the lake Friday and Saturday nights.  The programming starts Saturday morning and runs all day.  The Scouts will return on Sunday.  About 12 people will be participating.

More General Business:
Calendar:
Paul handed out copies of a draft Troop calendar for the next school year.  He needs to get back to the Church right away to reserve space for meetings.  The Scouts are discussing the calendar in their own meeting and coming up with ideas of activities that they'd like to do, including more camping.  Ann reminded parents that where the calendar says, “Troop Committee Meeting,” that's a parent meeting that they should attend.
BSA News:

Will Gray asked Paul about the possibility of girls joining the Troop, now that the Boy Scouts of America is allowing girls to join.  Paul explained that it would not be integrated; the girls would have to have their own troop.  The girls could meet at the same time and in the same place, but they would have their own meeting.  For camping, female chaperones would be required.  The BSA's rollout does not begin until Feb. 2019.  Finally, because of the addition of girls, the new name of the national organization is being changed to "Scouts BSA" in order to sound gender neutral.
Troop History/Donation:

Jim and Susan Cracraft brought up an email from the Wellesley Historical Society, which has a huge amount of materials from Troop 182's history.  That organization states that the cost to archive all of those materials is $10,500, of which the Historical Society has already raised $7,000 from a grant.  The Historical Society is asking that Troop 182 contribute $1,750, which amount will be matched by the Wellesley Community Preservation group to complete the funds needed for the archiving.  Ann and Ruthie said the amount is easily covered by one year's net from wreath sales.  Will Gray asked Jim and Susan to find out more from the Historical Society about exactly what "archiving" means and also, whether or not the archived materials would be accessible to the Troop once the work is completed.  Jim said they could probably attend a meeting in the fall to make a presentation, but that they require an answer from us by July 1, due to the grant deadlines.
Meeting adjourned at 8:23 p.m.
